
 
 
 
 

WOMEN’S HEALTH AND CANCER RIGHTS ACT NOTICE 
 

 

The Women’s Health and Cancer Rights Act of 1998 requires your health care plan to 
provide benefits for mastectomy-related services. 
 
These services include reconstruction and surgery to achieve symmetry between the 
breasts, prostheses, and complications resulting from a mastectomy (including lymph 
edemas). 
 
Coverage for these benefits or services will be provided in consultation with the 
participant’s or beneficiary’s attending physician. 
 
If you are receiving, or in the future receive, benefits under a group medical contract in 
connection with a mastectomy, you are entitled to coverage for the benefits and 
services described above if you elect reconstruction. 
 
Your qualified dependents are also entitled to coverage for those benefits or services 
described above, on the same terms. 
 
Coverage for the mastectomy-related services or benefits required under the Women’s 
Health law are subject to the same deductibles and coinsurance or co-payment 
provisions that apply to other medical or surgical benefits your group medical contract 
provides. 
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